
 

 

 

 

07 February 2021 

 

Tebogo Molokomme 

Statutory Bodies: Provincial Heritage Resources Authority: PHRA-G 

Gauteng Department of Sport, Arts, Culture & Recreation 

Tel: 011 355 2545   Mobile: 072 932 0866 

 

Dear Tebogo, 

 

Application in respect of 92 Osborne Road, Norwood 

 

The owner of 92 Osborne Road, Norwood (Rem Erf 163, Norwood), has submitted an application to 

rezone the property from Residential 3, at a density of 70 du/hectare, for the purposes of building 9 

dwelling units on the site. 

This would require the demolition of the house on 92 Osborne Road, which was built in 1911 for TR 

Jones. The house is the oldest remaining building in Norwood, and one of the oldest intact 

bungalows in Johannesburg. It is a fine example of residential Edwardian architecture. Though not 

well maintained, it is virtually unchanged from the original design – plans of which are attached as 

an appendix. 

We believe that the applicant is disingenuous in submitting a rezoning application without first 

submitting an application to the PHRAG, as the rezoning would necessitate the demolition of these 

structures. 

The Johannesburg Heritage Foundation will use all rights available to it to oppose the demolition of 

this important heritage structure. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Brett McDougall 

Chairman, Joint Plans Committee East 

  



 



 


